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The Member clubs of Hyderabad Cricket Association  
participating in the League 2019-20 

 Dear Member, 

Greetings to you from the Committee of Administrators of the HCA as you prepare to participate in the 
HCA League for 2019-20.  

The HCA league is the lifeline of the state cricket and serves a platform for the budding cricketers to 
showcase their talent and stake a claim for selection in the HCA teams. Unfortunately, it is observed 
that the league could not be completed for various reasons in the last two seasons which has deprived 
some clubs their due promotions.  

As we start the 2019-20 season, we would like to seek the cooperation of the officials of each of the 
member clubs to ensure that the league matches are played as per schedule and in a fair and 
competitive atmosphere.  

This is your responsibility to make the league achieve the stature it rightfully enjoyed a few years ago.  

The HCA administration on its part will extend all help. Just a few points which need your attention and 
indulgence:  

1. Player registration – it has been decided that no player will be allowed to play in the League if 
he is not registered and that all information required in the player registration must be filled up 
along with necessary documents as may be required. This league should serve as an 
opportunity to the locals and players from outside the jurisdiction of the State of Telangana 
should be included only if they fulfil the eligibility criteria without any compromise. In the last 
season, BCCI debarred a few players of HCA for false documentation and this should not 
happen again. No player will be registered less than 48 hours before a scheduled match even 
in exceptional cases. 
 

2. Discipline of players and support staff is the responsibility of the concerned club and please 
ensure compliance.  
 

3. Rules of the League should be explained to the players and the support staff.  
 

4. Any complaints you may have must be registered with the HCA in writing including against 
match officials.  
 

5. One of the major problems in all state units is the anxiety of the parents which needs to be 
carefully handled by the officials of the participating clubs.  
 

We would like to appeal to each one of you to look at HCA League as a stake holder and take pride in 
one of the most important activities of the HCA for the cause of local cricket. Let us all make the 
League successful and meaningful.  

Warm regards,  

Justice Anil Dave / Justice G V Seethapathy /Prof. Ratnakar Shetty  

10th June 2019 


